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CONTINUING CONNECTED TRANSACTIONS WITH THE KBH GROUP
DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR

Reference is made to the announcement of Kingboard Laminates Holdings Limited (the 
“Company”) dated 19 July 2021 (the “Announcement”) in relation to the New Agreements 
entered into between the Company and KBH and the Proposed Annual Caps contemplated 
thereunder. Capitalised terms used in this announcement shall bear the same meanings as 
those defined in the Announcement unless the context requires otherwise.

As stated in the Announcement, the Company expected to issue a circular (the “Circular”) 
containing, among other things, (i) further details of the New Agreements and Proposed 
Annual Caps contemplated thereunder; (ii) the opinion from the independent financial adviser; 
(iii) the recommendation from the independent board committee (comprising the INEDs); and 
(iv) the notice of the EGM and other information as required under the Listing Rules to the 
Shareholders within 15 business days after the publication of the Announcement.

As additional time is required to finalise the content of the Circular, the Company currently 
expects that the Circular will be despatched on or before 23 August 2021.
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